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    HOUSE OF ENGLAND  

         www.houseofengland.org 
 

     House of Pacific Relations 
                      Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

           NEWSLETTER-January 2014 
 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday January 7, 2014. 6:30PM at Hall of Nations. There will be light 

refreshments before the meeting and our Annual White Elephant Auction- auctioneer Steve 

requests you label with a starting price. There will be bargains! Bring your new or like-new items 

to be put up for auction. Fran will be announcing her goals for 2014 and the hosting survey 

results. 

 

LADIESô AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday January 8th, 2014 at 12:30 PM at the Hall of 
Nations, hosted by House of Sweden. Men invited too. Cost is only $4 per person. Always a 
great meal and good fellowship. 
  

        MEMBER NEWS 

Harry Hipwell: Sad to report that Harry passed away in December. Service in January- details 

to be announced later. 

 

Beatrice Shekleton: contacted us and would love to correspond with some older members that 

might remember her. She was a former Queen of the cottage. Her mother, Marry Ann Shekleton, 

former member, passed away in December. 

 

Membership renewal time: Please send your checks to Terry-see page 3 for address-or bring 

to the January meeting. 

 
Meeting minutes: The November minutes have been mailed or emailed with this newsletter to 
save time. Please read so that they can be approved (with any corrections needed) at the 
January meeting. (No minutes from our Christmas party!) 
 
Birthdays for January:  Hilda, Jing, Kathleen, Alan 
Anniversaries for January:   Will and Hilary-2 years and going strong! 
 
New Cottage Displays: ñDownton Abbeyò has been added. Also, the TARDIS will guard the 
back entrance again to get the attention of the passing trolley passengers! 
 
Christmas Party:  40 attended and a good time was had by all! (Well some were happier when 
Steve W arrived with the wine!) Many thanks to our own Terry G and Jeff for the sing-along. See 
photos on pages 5 and 6. 
 
December Nights-International Christmas Festival:  Grueling but great PR. That about sums 
it up! MANY THANKS to the 10 members who donated baked goods, the 21 members and 5 
friends who worked at setting up, serving, photographing. Joel and Diane could not have done it 
without you all. They served excellent food and sold out quickly both days. 
 
Jane Austen Birthday Tea:  This was another great success. The group is outgrowing the 
cottage though and is looking for a bigger meeting place. (Pictures on page 9) 
 
Downton Abbey: Season 4 starts January 5th on KPBS. Promises to be lots of drama! 

 

WISHING YOU A VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR 
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
 

Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Eileen Ford to volunteer for future dates. 760-940-8835 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags and sugar are 

provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 
(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

  

Dec 1  Steve/ Fran 

Dec 8  CLOSED 

Dec 15 Steve W/ Rich 

Dec 22 Fran/Linda 

Dec 29 Fran/Jill/Beryl 

 

Jan 5  Steve/Fran/Beryl 

Jan 12 open 

Jan 19 open 

Jan 26 open 

 

 

PLEASE VOLUNTEER-CALL EILEEN! 

Fran and Beryl will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 

 

Reminders: It is acceptable to take $6 per host from the donations towards cost of milk and food- just 
let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  
 

Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need to be replenished.   
 

House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain 
one, please let Mel know when turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 
 
 

 
 

Interested in joining House of England? 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage 
on a Sunday afternoon and mail with check for $12 made out to the House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 
 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé    
  
Cabrillo Bridge in Balboa Park closed to cars until April 2014: 

The Laurel Street overpass to Balboa Park will be closed to vehicular traffic for four months during a $38 

million rehabilitation and retrofit project to Cabrillo Bridge that starts on New Year's Day, according to 

Caltrans. Caltrans officials said that pedestrian and bicycle access will be uninterrupted during bridge 

construction. The portion of state Route 163 under the bridge will be minimally impacted. 

Keep this in mind for your visits to the House of England- access will be easier, but much 
busier, from Park Blvd.

Knitted 

by 

Aileen 

Crocheted 

by 

Lynetta 

SELLING 

for 

$20 

each 

Call 

Fran 

619-262-

5512 

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL  

HOUSE OF ENGLAND 

HOUSE OF PACIFIC RELATIONS  

BALBOA PARK, SAN DIEGO  

 

Please send renewal membership fee of $10.00 for individual, couple 

or family to Membership Chairperson: 

Terry Carpenter 

3955 Violet Street, 

La Mesa, CA 91941 

619-697-5607 

OR 

Bring your check/ cash to the January meeting. 
(Make check payable to the House of England). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

PLEASE HOST! 

Submit your  host for hosting in January, February, or March!  

 

I can host on :    January 12;  19,  26  

     February 2;  9;  16;  23   (Circle your choices!)  

     March 2;  9;  16; 23;  30  

 

I will host with _________________________________________________________. 

 

I would like someone to host with me . 

(Fran and Beryl are willing to host with first timers to show them òthe ropesó!!)



Page 4 of 10 

DECORATIONS IN THE COTTAGE 
 

SENDING CHRISTMAS CARD GREETINGS STARTED IN ENGLAND 

 

The first Christmas cards were commissioned by Sir Henry Cole and illustrated by John Callcott Horsley in 

London on the 1st of May 1843. The central picture showed three generations of a family raising a toast to the 

card's recipient: on either side were scenes of charity, with food and clothing being given to the poor.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_Cole
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Callcott_Horsley
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HOUSE OF ENGLAND CHRISTMAS PARTY 
2013 
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